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Personal Independence Payment
Personal Independence Payment: April 2013 to January 2018
Quarterly statistics including numbers of claims in payment, new claim registrations, decisions and awards made.
Detailed information can be viewed by accessing the link below.

Personal Independence Payment: April 2013 to January 2018
Personal Independence Payment statistics
Statistics on Personal Independence Payment new claims and Disability Living Allowance claim reassessments
Detailed information can be viewed by accessing the link below.

Personal Independence Payment statistics
Personal Independence Payment Handbook
Page 9 of the handbook has been updated to reflect recent case law on the interpretation of 'safely'.

This can be viewed by accessing the link below:

Personal Independence Payment (PIP) handbook
IAS Customer Service

PIP-customerservice@atos.net – Please use this address to contact atos direct with any issues or concerns regarding their service.

The PIP enquiry line (0345 850 3322) should be used for any query regarding individual claims

Universal Credit
Universal Credit transition to full service
The full Universal Credit service will be delivered nationally for all types of claimants from May 2016, now completing in December 2018. 
The Universal Credit Full Service roll out has been extended, the updated list of jobcentres that are due to move to the full Universal Credit service by date, and local authority area can be accessed below.

Updated Roll Out Schedule: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/universal-credit-transition-to-full-service
Universal Credit consent and disclosure of information
Information on how Universal Credit claimants can give consent for their information to be shared with another person or organisation to help them deal with their claim can be viewed by clicking the link below:

Universal Credit: detailed information for claimants
First Universal Credit Payment Paid Quicker
Universal Credit will be paid sooner to new claimants from 14 February 2018.

Everyone is now entitled to Universal Credit from the first day they claim, removing 7 days some had to wait.

This change was announced as part of a wider £1.5 billion package of improvements to Universal Credit in the Autumn Budget 2017.
Housing support for young people
Housing costs will be available to 18 to 21-year-olds under Universal Credit to make sure young people from all backgrounds can get a job and progress into work.
More Information can be accessed via the link below:

Housing support for young people
Universal Credit statistics
Statistics on Universal Credit claims from 29 April 2013 to 14 December to 8 February 2018 are now available.

Detailed information can be viewed by accessing the link below.

Universal Credit: 29 April 2013 to 8 February 2018
Challenge a Decision made by the Department for Work and Pensions
The form to request a Mandatory Reconsideration is now available on GOV.UK for customers to download, or fill in on screen, save and then print.

State Pension
Get your State Pension service

DWP is continuing to roll out the Get your State Pension service, a new and simpler way to claim State Pension which will replace the State Pension online service.

Increasing numbers of citizens approaching their State Pension age will receive letters inviting them to use the new Get your State Pension service instead of the current State Pension online service. These letters will include a personalised invitation code and explain what to do next. From February 2018, all citizens approaching their State Pension age will receive letters which will include information about the new service.
Other DWP News
NHS Prescription Charges from 1 April 2018
Regulations have been laid before Parliament to increase certain National Health Service charges  in England from 1 April 2018.

In the 2015 Spending Review, the government committed to support the Five Year Forward View with £10 billion investment in real terms by 2020 to 2021 to fund frontline NHS services.  Alongside this, the government expects the NHS to deliver £22 billion of efficiency savings to secure the best value from NHS resources and Primary Care must play its part.

This year, therefore, the prescription charge has been increased by 20 pence from £8.60 to £8.80 for each medicine or appliance dispensed.  To ensure that those with the greatest need, and who are not already exempt from the charge, are protected, the cost of the prescription prepayment certificates (PPC) have been frozen for another year.  The 3-month PPC remains at £29.10 and the cost of the annual PPC will stay at £104.  Taken together, this means prescription charge income is expected to rise broadly in line with inflation.

Charges for wigs and fabric supports will also be increased in line with inflation.

Anonymous Voter Registration made easier for Domestic Abuse Survivors
The changes will make it easier for an estimated 12,000 survivors of domestic abuse living in refuges to register to vote anonymously as well as those living elsewhere.

The changes came into force in England, Wales and Northern Ireland on 7 March, and in Scotland on 1 April.

Survivors of domestic abuse will be able to register to vote without their name and address appearing on the electoral roll and without the fear of their former partners finding their address.

The changes to make it easier for survivors of domestic violence to register to vote anonymously include:

· broadening the professionals able to provide an attestation to include police inspectors, medical practitioners, nurses, midwives and refuge managers.

· expanding the list of court orders to include Domestic Violence Protection Orders and Female Genital Mutilation Protection Orders.

This forms part of the government’s commitment to tackle violence against women and girls

Government Takes Action to Tackle Domestic Abuse
The government has launched a consultation on domestic abuse, seeking new laws and stronger powers to protect and support survivors.  The consultation will seek views on measures to be included in the government’s draft Domestic Abuse Bill.

The government wants to hear from all those who have been affected by abuse, from survivors, frontline professionals, charities and the public, to gather views on how, together, we can best put a stop to it once and for all.

The tough new approach includes new Domestic Abuse Protection Orders to better shield victims against further abuse by enabling courts to impose a range of conditions on abusers. These could be compulsory alcohol treatment, attending a programme to address their underlying attitudes or addictions, and using electronic tagging to monitor them.  Under the proposals, breaching the order would become a criminal offence.

Also proposed, is the creation of a statutory aggravating factor in sentencing, similar to those already in law for hate crimes, for domestic abuse to toughen sentences when it involves or affects a child, and the creation of a Domestic Abuse Commissioner to hold the government to account.  Economic abuse will be recognised for the first time as a type of domestic abuse, covering controlling circumstances in which victims have finances withheld, are denied access to employment or transport, or are forced to take out loans and enter into other financial contracts.

Useful Links

1.   Touchbase:  below is the general link which will update automatically, 
when the next edition is available. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/touchbase-dwp-news-about-work-working-age-benefits-and-services
2.  Atos healthcare:  link, which you may find of interest:


http://www.atoshealthcare.com/pip/pip_assessment_approach
3.  UC Toolkit:


https://www.gov.uk/universal-credit-toolkit-for-partner-organisations
We trust that existing partnerships arrangements are meeting your needs.  However, if you have any questions or would like to discuss local partnership issues further please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Kind regards,

Your Partnership Team:
Linda Devereux: Partner Support Manager for

Barking & Dagenham, City, Newham Tower Hamlets 
linda.devereux@dwp.gsi.gov.uk

07900 057115

Rehana Akram: Partner Support Manager for

Hackney, Havering, Redbridge, Waltham Forest

rehana.akram@dwp.gsi.gov.uk

07788 188730

